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CCJJ – Commission Changes pursuant to 
House Bill 18-1287 
 

 
 
Membership Positions Added 

• The Executive Director of the Colorado District Attorneys’ Council, or his or her 
designee 

• One elected District Attorney, to be designated by the Colorado District Attorney’s 
Council 

• One member who is a victim/survivor, who has demonstrated knowledge of the 
criminal justice system and its impacts 

• A person who is a former offender who has demonstrated knowledge of the criminal 
justice system and its impacts 

• A representative of a nonprofit organization representing municipalities 
• A victim’s advocate 

 
Membership Positions Removed 

• Two elected District Attorneys 
• One At-large position 

 
Membership Clarification 

A person who has been appointed and subsequently reappointed to the Commission by 
the same Governor in any capacity described in subsection (2)(a)(XI) of HB18-1287 
may not be appointed by the same Governor to serve in any other capacity described in 
said subsection. 

 
Revised Duties 

On or before May 1 of each even-numbered year, the Commission shall request a letter 
from the governor suggesting topics for the Commission to study. In preparing the 
letter, the Governor is encouraged to consult with the Chief Justice of the Colorado 
Supreme Court and the Majority and Minority Leaders of the House of Representative 
and the Senate. 

 
Sunset Review 

The statutory authorization for the Colorado Commission on Criminal and Juvenile 
Justice is scheduled for repeal on September 1, 2023. 
 


